
Public Works 

STAFF REPORT 

 
 

SUBJECT: 536 Wellfield – Wells Project  

MEETING: Special City Council Meeting - 16 August 2022 

DEPARTMENT: Public Works 

STAFF CONTACT: Nick Williams 
 

RECOMMENDATION: 

Staff recommends awarding the contract for $2,732,209 for the 536 Wellfield Wells Project to Hydro Resources – Mid 
Continent, Inc. of Creedmoor, Texas. 
 

BACKGROUND: 

The 536 Wellfield Wells Project includes the construction of five (5) deep water production supply wells within the City 
of Stephenville 536-acre wellfield property.   
 

When the wells are drilled, logged, developed, and a gallon-per-minute production rate is determined, the final project 
will be let to size, order, and install the pumps, motors, and electrical components for the wells to be activated.  
 

Bids for the project were publicly opened and read at 2:00 p.m. on August 2, 2022.  A single bid was received from Hydro 
Resources – Mid Continent, Inc. of Creedmoor, Texas.   
 

A bid recommendation letter from the engineer of record; Provenance Engineering is attached indicating support to 
award in the amount of $2,732,209. 
 

The project has a timeline of 270 calendar days.  
 

FISCAL IMPACT SUMMARY: 

The project was estimated to cost $2.9 million.  The opinion of probable construction cost for the final (mechanical and 
electrical) well development project is $2,000,000. 
 

ATTACHMENTS: 

Attached is copy of the contractor recommendation letter received from Provenance Engineering.  

2022_08-02 536 Wellfield Wells Project – Award Recommendation Letter 
 

 

 



 
 

 

 


